DELHI PUBLIC SCHOOL JAMMU SESSION: 2024-25 ASSIGNMENT-II

CLASS: VII M.M: 10 marks

SUBJECT: ENGLISH

Instructions:
Read the questions carefully.
Attempt all questions.
Section A(Reading)-3 Marks
Section B(Grammar & Creative Writing -5 Marks
Section C(Literature)-2 Marks

SECTION-A (Reading)

Q1.Read the following passage carefully.

(3Marks)

Peace can only be achieved when everyone in the room abides by the laws of friendship and cooperation. Consider this quote on peace by Mahatma Gandhi, 'If you want real peace in the world, start with children.' He and thousands of other freedom fighters struggled for decades to achieve true peace.

Although now are not living in a colonial era, we are struggling for true peace; a society free from poverty, hunger, corruption, and crime; one where everyone can feel safe. Only in a world free from the constant threat of violence, conflict, or war can allow us to pursue our goals, develop relationships, and lead fulfilling lives.

Nations establish diplomatic relations so that peace can be maintained at the international level. This cooperation between nations is essential to prevent conflicts that can have far-reaching consequences. Peace is an essential component for the protection of human rights, ensuring that individuals can live free from violence and oppression.

We are the future and it is our duty to establish law and order to achieve true peace. Only then we can cultivate the seed of education, healthcare, and environmental conservation. Our today's efforts will affect our tomorrow. The importance of nurturing and maintaining peace cannot be overstated, for it is the cornerstone upon which the aspirations of individuals and societies rest.

1. What did Mahatma Gandhi suggest as the starting point for achieving real peace in the world?

- a) international treaties
- b) Economic development

c) Starting with children
d) Military strength
2. According to the text, what is essential to pursue goals, develop relationships, and lead fulfilling lives?
a) Wealth and power
b) Education and knowledge
c) A world free from the constant threat of violence, conflict, or war
d) Technological advancement
3. Why do nations establish diplomatic relations, as mentioned in the text?
SECTION B-(GRAMMAR)
Q2. Fill in the blank sentences with correct form of tenses. (0.5x4=2 Marks)
1. I (knows/ know/ known) his address.
2. She(did/ do/ done)her work sincerely.
3. Water (boil/ boils/ boiled)at 100 degrees.
4. He(eats/ has eating/ had eaten) his lunch already.
Q3. Write a letter to your friend who just met with an accident informing him about his speedy recovery in a consoling tone. (3Marks)
<u>LITERATURE</u>
Q4. Answer the following questions in about 50 to 60 words. (2 Marks)
Why is it good to have rehels? Give reasons for your answer

Why is it good to have rebels? Give reasons for your answer.

OR

Describe the music master as seen from the window.